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Pentecost 
 John 7:37-39  

School Calendar Term 2 2022: 

Newsletter.  
Thursday 2nd June 2022 - Week 5 Term Two 

2022: June: 

3rd TEACHER ONLY DAY - School Closed 

6th QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY - Public Holiday 

7th New Student:  Marianne’s Birthday 

9th Clyde’s Birthday 

19th New Student:  Sara’s Birthday 

22nd Harold Life Education Trust 

23rd Matariki Mass and Celebration 5.30pm 

24th MATARIKI - Public Holiday 

25th Alyssa’s Birthday 

  28th Matariki Artist in Residence Y6 TBC 

 

 

   

June cont’d: 

29th Board Meeting 5.30pm 

July: 

1st Kaven’s Birthday 

8th Caritas Mufti Day 

8th Last day of Term 2 2022 

13th Izzy’s Birthday 

14th New Student:  Rufus’ Birthday 

25th Sierra’s Birthday 

31st Chrispaul’s Birthday 

25th First day of Term 3 2022 

Junior Room: Room 2 — Mrs Dillon (Whaea Dillon) 
We read the story "It's a Seashell Day'' and found out that hermit crabs find new homes 

(shells) to live in as they grow. During art over the past week, the children created their own 
artworks and designed a shell for their hermit crab to live in. We looked at line and colour, 
traced around our hand to make the crab, drew a shell that was larger than the crab and had 

to make sure it overlapped our hand so that it looks like part of the crab is inside. This was 
quite tricky to do! We then used water colours, sharpies for outlining 

and used a rubbing technique with yellow  
crayon on the  
asphalt to make it 

look like the crab is 
on sand.  The  

children did an 
amazing job!  



Middle Room: Room 1 - Mrs Hammer (Whaea Hammer)  

As part of our learning about Pentecost, we selected one part of the story we wanted to  

illustrate.  We viewed a range of different art works about Pentecost. After deciding on a 

part, we used drawing pencils to sketch out our scene.  Our next step was to go over our  

outlines with a black sharpie.  This gave us clear outlines which we could colour using water 

colour pencils (changing in with pencils then using a small paint brush we could add water to 

our lines).  As you will agree the final results look fantastic.  

Senior Room: Room 3 — Mrs Donnelly (Whaea Donnelly) 

A bag of jet planes provided another maths activity.  Equations were written using only the 

numbers 1,3,3,5,8 and 20.  We used brackets to show which parts of the equation were solved 

first.  (5 + 8) x 3 gives a different answer than 5 + (8 x 3). Our next task will be to look at 

fractions and percentages e.g. 5 or 1/4 of the jet planes are purple.  3 or 15% of the jet 

planes are pink.   

Senior Room: Room 3 — Mrs Guthrie (Whaea Guthrie) 

This week we held our speeches and elections for the Young Vinnies positions of Secretary, 

Treasurer, Vice President and President. Over the past term we have learned about these roles 

and the children have had preparation time for their speeches both at home and school.  

Congratulations to Jam, Scarlet, Elizabeth and Katia who were elected by their peers into these 

roles. Well done to all the children who took time to prepare and deliver their speech. 



Scholastic Book Club Issue No 4 is 
available 

A reminder to please place orders by 
“Friday 10th June 2022” 

by ordering online.  

Please click on the link below 
to order: 

https://mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz/
Parent/Login.aspx 

You will need to create a new sign-in if 
you are new to Scholastic Book Club. 

Any issues either ring Scholastic (0800 
266 525) or let us know and we will try 

and assist. 

 Thank you. 




